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AWARENESS – WHAT DOES THAT EVEN MEAN?  

Welcome, dear participants of the herr*krit summer 
university 2018! 

You are holding a copy of the Awareness-Zine in your 
hands, compiled by a group of people after careful 
discussions about awareness during the summer 
university. 

Our aim is to support the organization of a week during 
which people feel comfortable around each other. 

The herr*krit consists of many individuals with 
different lives and experiences. We want to 
accommodate these differences and provide a guide that 
might help you to deal with each other in a respectful 
way. 

Even though the herr*krit is a room for critical 
discourse we cannot assume that we are free of power-
relationships and rules of domination. We are all part 
of a society that generates and reproduces 
inequalities and oppression. 

In this Zine we’ll explain the different aspects of 
our awareness-concept in an attempt to make our 
thoughts and reflections behind it as transparent as 
possible. Left practices should not be followed 
blindly, but critically assessed as well. We want the 
summer university to be an event where social 
interaction occurs in a respectful manner and where 
we can work together in an atmosphere of solidarity 
and emancipatory action. Everyone involved in the 
summer university is responsible for the achievement 
of this goal. 



 
4 

Our aim is to create a space where… 

… we can address discriminatory behavior in all its 
forms… 

… we feel comfortable to ask questions in cases of 
lack of understanding… 

… specific terms and codes are explained to include 
everyone in the conversation… 

… we look out for each other so that everyone gets a 
say… 

… everyone can participate actively and freely… 

For this purpose, we formed an Awareness-Team that 
will be around on campus. If you feel the need to talk 
and need mediation or support you can get in contact 
with us. Should any kind of attack or assault occur 
we will make an effort to find a joint solution that 
is okay for all persons involved. We gave a lot of 
thought to the concepts of power of definition and 
partiality. 

Awareness starts at the registration table. There you 
will find flyers concerning pronouns and how to 
address people with the pronouns they wish to be 
addressed with. Moreover, the toilets signs will 
differ from what you might be used to: this will be 
further explained in this Zine as well. 
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In the end it is most important to deal with your own 
and other people’s boundaries in a responsible manner. 
Look out for each other; if you do not feel 
comfortable, do not hesitate to get help! Talk to 
others about your concerns and wishes. Additionally, 
you’ll find quiet rooms as well as a retreat room on 
campus to withdraw from situations if you feel 
overwhelmed. 

We all wish you a wonderful experience on the 
herr*krit summer university, full of amazing 
encounters and moments! 

Your A-Team  
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WHERE CAN YOU FIND THE A-TEAM ON CAMPUS? 

We will be all around campus most of the time. You can 
recognize us by our floral armbands. 

If you cannot find any of us at the moment, go to the 
Info-Point/Awareness-Point. They have a list of 
telephone numbers of the A-Team and are accessible for 
all concerns.  

At the parties, you will be able to identify us by our 
pink high visibility vests. There will be 2-3 people 
around at all times. If you cannot find any of us, 
please go the bar, they will help you out and call one 
of us. 

NAMETAGS 

Even though the distinction between women and men is 
still upheld, many people do not identify with this 
binarity. To avoid misgendering and to counteract 
restricting conceptions of gender we ask you to use 
the pronouns people write onto their nametags. Even 
in cases where your gender identity resembles the 
gender you are referred to by others we ask you to 
make clear which pronouns you would like to be 
addressed with. 

If you make any mistake, do not worry – that happens 
to all of us. Just make sure to be aware of it and to 
accept corrections in any case. If you are unsure, ask 
people cautiously what pronouns they use for 
themselves. 
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KNOWLEDGE HIERARCHIES  

We wish for an atmosphere where different knowledges 
can meet in a productive way. Thus, it is important 
to make transparent one’s own (lack of) knowledge in 
certain areas and to listen to each other. Inform each 
other, inform yourselves through the internet and 
articles and make sure to share your knowledge. Always 
remember that knowledge and a lack thereof is a result 
of societal structures that form knowledge 
hierarchies, which we aim to break up. 

QUIET ROOMS AND RETREAT ROOMS  

If you feel overwhelmed and need some time off, you 
can retreat to one of the quiet rooms on campus – one 
is situated in the Campus Center (Moritzstraße 18, 
room nr. 0118), the other is at Nora-Platiel-Straße 1 
(room nr. 0210). They are open to everyone, including 
people who do not take part in the summer university 
and come to the room to meditate, pray (this applies 
mainly to the room at Nora-Platiel 1) or just to enjoy 
the silence for a while. Please be respectful of that! 

The room at Nora-Platiel-Straße 1 is open from 09:30 
– 18:00. For the room in the Campus Center you will 
need to ask for the key at the Info Point. Both rooms 
are wheelchair accessible. 

The retreat rooms function as ‘safe spaces’ where you 
can have complete privacy. Should there be an incident 
that requires you to withdraw yourself from the 
situation, please ask one of the A-Team members to 
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guide you to one of those rooms or ask at the Info-
Point.  

POWER OF DEFINITION AND PARTIALITY  

People can define for themselves where their personal 
boundaries lie, and these boundaries – no matter where 
they are – are always legitimate! 

In specific situations, it is important for us to meet 
the needs of the affected person and to support them 
by listening. However, we want to consider both 
positions when we look for a solution. Discriminatory 
behavior often happens out of lack of knowledge, and 
we want to support and mediate solutions that do not 
exclude people in the first instance. 

Cases where assaults happen in full knowledge of a 
person’s boundaries will not be tolerated and can lead 
to the full exclusion from the event. 
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TOILET SIGNS  

Our toilet signs differ from what we are used to in 
our society. Instead of male and female facilities, 
we established two different concepts all over campus: 
toilets that are open to all genders and toilets that 
are open to intersex*- and trans*-people as well as 
female persons (I*T*F* toilets). Additionally, all- 
gender toilets that are accessible for disabled 
persons will be displayed adequately. 

We decided on I*T*F* toilets because sexism and 
sexualized assaults are still a big problem in our 
society. Dominant masculinity prevails and non cis-
males might feel threatened by the presence of cis-
males at toilet facilities. For that reason, we kindly 
ask cis-male persons to abstain from using I*TF 
toilets. 

GOING SHIRTLESS IN THE SUMMER – OR NOT? 

Since it might be hot this week many people will want 
to undress themselves from the waist up and go 
shirtless. We definitely get the urge and we would 
love everyone to be able to do so – however, many 
people who are not cis-male cannot go shirtless 
because of the gender stereotypes imposed on them. The 
sight of a naked male chest reproduces hegemonic 
masculinity and can make many people uncomfortable – 
so please abstain from going shirtless! 
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DRUG USE 

Since we will be having some parties on campus as 
well, drug use in its varied forms will definitely 
happen. This is totally fine as long as personal 
boundaries are respected, be it your own or the 
boundaries of others. Ask people in your surroundings 
if it is okay for them if you light a cigarette, drink 
alcohol and/or consume other drugs. If someone does 
not want to consume anything or does not feel 
comfortable with the consumption of certain drugs in 
their presence, respect this decision in and do not 
try to persuade that person otherwise.  
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